Halton

District
School
® Board
Jan. 10, 2025

Correction to Notice of Approval - French Immersion Map and Zone
18

Dear parents/guardians,

We are writing to provide a correction to the Notice of Approval sent on Wednesday, Jan. 8
regarding Option 6a for the South Milton & Milton SE #13 PS Boundary Review. In this notice, Board
Report 24158, Figure 2, incorrectly included the Option 3a map instead of the correct Option
6a map for the French Immersion Boundaries. We sincerely apologize for any confusion this
error may have caused.

Please note that an adjustment has also been made to Zone 18 - “To Be Determined Area” - along
its southern border to align with Britannia Road, as discussed at the Jan. 7 Board meeting. This
adjustment ensures that homes with students now or in the future will not be included in this zone.

Please be assured that all other information provided in the Jan. 8 Notice of Approval is accurate,
and implementation will proceed as outlined in Report 24158, and Appendix D.

The updated resources can be accessed at the following links:
e Board Report 24158 - as amended on Jan. 9, 2025
e Appendix D - as approved on Jan. 7, 2025, and updated Zone 18 TBD boundaries

Again, we apologize for any confusion this error may have caused and we thank you for your
understanding. Please be assured, the Board of Trustees approved Option 6a (English and French
Immersion) at the Jan. 7 Board meeting.

Questions?

If you have any questions or require clarification about the boundary review process, please email
southmiltonbr@hdsb.ca.

For additional information, including background on the review process, please visit our dedicated
boundary review webpage.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we implement these important changes to better
serve our community.
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https://www.hdsb.ca/schools/School%20Boundary%20Reviews/2024%20South%20Milton%20and%20Milton%2013/24158%20-%20South%20Milton%20Boundary%20Review%20-%20REDLINES.pdf
https://www.hdsb.ca/schools/School%20Boundary%20Reviews/2024%20South%20Milton%20and%20Milton%2013/Appendix%20D%20-%20Implementation%20Charts.pdf
mailto:southmiltonbr@hdsb.ca
https://www.hdsb.ca/schools/Pages/School%20Boundary%20Reviews/Current%20Boundary%20Reviews/South-MiltonMilton-.aspx

Sincerely,

Jennifer Fowler
Superintendent of Education

Frederick Thibeault
General Manager of Planning

Dean Barnes
Superintendent of Education







